
September 22, 2009 

FTA/FHWA Approval of the September 21, 2009 
ARRA Amendment to the FY 2009 Kansas Statewide 
Transportation Improvement Program (STIP) 

Ms. Deb Miller 
Secretary of Transportation
Kansas Department of Transportation  
Eisenhower State Office Building
Topeka, Kansas  66603

Dear Ms. Miller:  

As requested by your September 21, 2009 letter, the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) and the 
Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) have reviewed the subject amendment.  We have determined 
that the amendment is based on a statewide transportation planning process that substantially meets the 
requirements of 23 U.S.C. 134 and 135, 49 U.S.C. 5303 and 5304, and 23 C.F.R. 450. Based on our 
review, the STIP amendment is approved.  

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact Byron Low of FHWA at (785) 
271-2448, Extension 205, or Joan Roeseler of FTA at (816) 329-3936. 

Sincerely yours, 

Mokhtee Ahmad     J. Michael Bowen, P.E. 
Regional Administrator  Division Administrator 
Federal Transit Administration   Federal Highway Administration 

Susie Lovelady, KDOT, lovelady@ksdot.org
Sondra Clark, KDOT, sondrac@ksdot.org
Davonna Moore, KDOT, davonnam@ksdot.org
Lisa Koch, KDOT, lisak@ksdot.org
Kelly Broxterman, KDOT, kellyb@ksdot.org
Joel Skelley, KDOT, joelsk@ksdot.org

Federal Transit Administration Federal Highway Administration 
901 Locust Street, Suite 404  6111 SW 29th Street, Suite 100 
Kansas City, MO 64106  Topeka, KS  66614-4271 
816-329-3920   785-228-2544 
816-329-3921 (fax)   785-271-1797 (fax) 

U.S. Department of Transportation 



~~~ 
KANSAS 
DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 

September 21 , 2009 

J. Michael Bowen, P.E. 
Division Administrator 
Federal Highway Administration 
6111 SW 29'" Street 
Topeka, Kansas 66614 

RE: FY 2009 STIP Amendment - ARRA Funding 

Dear Mr. Bowen: 

Mark Parkinson, Governor 
Deb Miller, Secretary 

hftpJ/ www.ksdot.org 

The projects on the enclosed amendment list to the FY 2009 Statewide Transportation 
Improvement Program (STIP) were published in the Kansas Register for public comment on 
August 20, 2009. Since the comment period for these projects has been concluded, we request 
that they be added to the FY 2009 STIP. 

If you have any questions, please contact Susie Lovelady at 785-296-0281 . 

Sincerely, 

Secretary of Transportation 

Enclosure 

OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY OFTRANSI'ORTATION 
Dwighl D. Eisenhower Slale Offi ce Building 

700 S.W. ~I a rrison Street; Topeka. KS 66603-3745 • (785) 296-3461 • Fax: (785) 296- 1095 
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ARRA PROJECTS TO BE AMENDED TO FISCAL YEAR 2009 STIP 

KDOT (MI) '" FUND WORK EXPECTED PLANNED 
COO"", PROJECT WORK PROJ PROJECT '" PRO- PHASE FIA TO WO" "'" """'" NAME ~ DESCRIPTION Ire< "" NUMBER 

"""" &ill 
ESTIMATE OBLIGATE fljlli QE!LIQhlIQN 

NEOSHO TE-0331-O\ MAIN ST: 4TH 5T TO STATE ST. WIO US-59 IN ERIE lNOBT 0.800 T03J{ICll) '""' 100.00 635,94S 635,945 CONST 2010 

GReeNWOOD TE_0334_01 GREENWOOO HOTEL BUS PEPOT@300NMAIN IN EURE~ ROHTS 0.000 r03J{401) '""' 100.00 1,313,197 1,313,197 CONST 2010 

9118/2009 


